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Dear young friend,

Congratulations on having received from God important graces
of conversion which give you a fighting chance of saving your
soul for eternity! For you may fall by the wayside like any of
the rest of us (I Cor. X, 12) on the narrow path leading to
Heaven (Mt. VII, 14), but if you want to get to Heaven, then
with the grace of God you will do so, despite anything that
the world, the flesh and the Devil can throw at you. For make
no mistake, you and I are alive and Catholics in order to save
our  souls  by  loving  God  and  by  loving  our  neighbour  as
ourselves. On these two Commandments hang all the Law and the
Prophets, yesterday, today and tomorrow, down to world’s end.
Not even the modern world changes such basics.

Therefore today’s situation of Church and world may appear
more frightening than ever, but you need not let yourself be
frightened. “For I am sure,” cries out St Paul “that neither
death, nor life, nor angels, nor principalities, nor things
present,  nor  things  to  come,  nor  powers,  nor  height,  nor
depth, nor anything else in all creation, will be able to
separate us from the love of God in Christ Jesus Our Lord.”
(Rom. VIII, conclusion). However, there is one thing that can
separate us from God, and which fills Hell with the damned
souls of the majority of human beings that ever lived or will
live (Mt. VII, 13), and that is – sin. Therefore whatever else
you do, “Work out your salvation with fear and trembling”
(Phil. II, 12), because the prospect of eternal damnation is
too horrible to think of, and keep constantly in front of your
mind the Four Last Things: Death, Judgement, Hell and Heaven.
And  stay  close,  wherever  reasonably  possible,  to  the
Sacraments, especially Confession and Mass, so as to be living
regularly in the state of grace.
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In this connection, to save our souls Our Lady knows that
modern times do make Catholic life difficult, so she has given
us a special remedy – the Five First Saturdays. Find out all
about them, in all their detail, especially by means of this
flyer, and then do them as soon and as faithfully as possible,
because any Catholic who knows about them and does not pick up
on  Our  Lady’s  offer  of  this  easiest  possible  means  of
salvation, needs to have his head examined. Her offer is too
generous to be true? No, She knows exactly what you yourself
have  learned  the  hard  way,  namely  that  today’s  atheistic
materialism,  lies  and  corruption,  excessive  comfort  and
freedom, do all act as obstacles between her human children
and her divine Son, so here is Her answer. By doing exactly
what She asks, you will also be doing the most you can to
obtain for the Pope the grace to consecrate Russia to Her
Heart,  which  is  the  God-given  key  to  unlocking  today’s
universal troubles.

Meantime on the supernatural level, use the time presently
available to you to pray and study. Pray as many as you can
each day of the 15 Mysteries of the Rosary, the next greatest
prayer to Mass, and study everything that you can lay your
hands on said and written by Archbishop Lefebvre, God’s own
guide through this unprecedented Church crisis. Read also any
other Catholic books (from before the 1960’s) which catch your
interest. Dutiful but uninteresting books will not give you as
much. Likewise exploit, but beware of, the Internet, where
treasures are surrounded by traps. By all means meet a variety
of Catholic priests and learn from each of them, but not to
the point where you would get confused. Visit communities, and
stay as long as you are welcome in any surroundings where you
find God.

And lastly, on the natural level, by all means look for honest
work if you find that as a man you are getting out of balance
without it, but avoid committing yourself long-term until you
are sure that you have found God’s will for you. By the same
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token, treat the girls chivalrously and avoid choosing a wife
until you have found your life’s work. A wise girl hangs back
from a man who has not yet found his work.

And may God bless you, and His Mother protect you. Vaya con
Dios!

Kyrie eleison.


